
Minutes of the Lake Region Shooting Sports Association 

Meeting date 4/9/14 

Called to order, a monthly meeting of the LRSSA club was held at the lower level of the Memorial 

Building in Devils Lake, ND. Club President Norm Howard called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 

Attending the meeting: Norm, Mark, Jose, Roger, Darin, Lee T., Lee D., and guests Steve Nelson (Ramsey 

County Sheriff)  and Keith Schroeder (Chief of DLPD). 

Secretary Report 

Mark read the minutes for the meeting held 2/12/14. Motion was made by Roger to approve the 

minutes, motion seconded by Lee T. all voted in favor.  No meeting held on 3/12/14 (no quorum). 

Treasurer Report 

Rick was absent. 

Membership Report 

Gary was absent. 

Old Business 

Darin has a list of parts needed for the shotgun range / machines. He will work with Norm on repairs and 

maintenance that need to be done. 

Work needs to be done on the shotgun schedule –work calendar. Lee Dannenberg stated he cannot help 

this year. 

There is an Air Rifle match scheduled in DL this weekend. 

Discussion took place on the condition of the outdoor range this spring.  

Rick, Connie and Jose will be attending training for National Certification, 4H instructors, on  April 24, 

2014. 

New Business 

Keith Schroeder (Chief DLPD) and Steve Nelson (Ramsey County Sheriff) asked the board for range time 

at the outdoor range. They requested April 23-24 from 1:30 PM to 5:30 PM and have a request to set 

aside a couple days a month for all law enforcement departments in Ramsey County. Discussion took 

place on best days and time slots. It was decided that the last Wednesday and Thursday of each month 

from 1:30 PM to 5:00 PM would work best. They will have to verify with the City that the Landfill will be 

closed during the timeslots. Mr. Schroeder said he will have a liability form signed because Police 

training it not typical target shooting. During the discussion Mr. Dannenberg expressed his concern 

about sharing the range and future construction and the possibility of building a Law Enforcement 

range. Mr. Schroeder would like to see Norm attend a City Commission meeting to discuss the 

possibilities.  



Mr. Schroeder said the College Peace Officer instructor will be contacting us for range time in 

September. 

Discussion took place on the benefits of having a range flag that would be raised when the range is in 

use. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM. 

 

Minutes summited by Mark Stein  

 

 


